
The first day of summer is associated with vacations, warmth, children's joys and 

adventures. On the eve, the Center for Ukrainian Culture and Aid "The Power of 

Unity" in Crailsheim created a small holiday for Ukrainian children🎉. 

It was a rich, interesting and heartfelt day. 

The entertainment program led by Liliana Todorova lit up children's eyes with 

sparkles, created a festive mood. Games, contests, amusements and children's 

talented performances remind of childhood and our incredible children. Children 

actively participated and involved adults in the holiday🎈. 

What beautiful Ukrainian children! 

And they would be happy from dew and water. 

And they would laugh and rejoice at everything 

And not see trouble in their lives, 

But trouble lurks around them, 

Because war moves and kills everyone. 

And our land is blooming everywhere 

And spring is already flying to Ukraine. 

Oh people of the world, enough fighting! 

Let's stop the war already! 

Let's go to the field of cranes to meet, 

Let's greet the bright day with a song... 

Let our children grow happy, 

Beautiful children all over the earth. 

Smart, gentle and talented 

Let everyone bloom in joy and warmth. 

(N. Krasotkina) 

The educational master class for children "Paper flags"🇺🇦 was prepared and 

conducted by Olena Baibekova. 

There was not only entertainment, but also an interesting and impressive meeting 

with the Ukrainian writer Vira Marushchak, (head of the Union of Journalists of 

Mykolaiv Region, member of the Union of Journalists of Ukraine and holder of the 

Order of Princess Olga). She presented her "Collection of Stories and Fairy Tales" 

📚. 



For the Center's library, a book📓 about the soldiers of the Azov Regiment in 

German and Ukrainian was donated, "Eyes of Mariupol", which tells about the Azov 

people, what they were like in peaceful life and what happened to them during the 

war. The book about the famine of 1933 reminds us of one of the difficult and painful 

periods in the history of Ukraine. . 

We were also visited by friends from Heilbronn, this is the Ukrainian Center DUG - 

head Anastasia Kozak, deputy and volunteers. An important event was the signing of 

the Memorandum of Cooperation between our Ukrainian centers📃🖊. 

Wonderful congratulations in the form of musical performances by Zamir Zakirov, 

who actively donates to the Armed Forces of Ukraine and supports Ukraine, 

pleasantly impressed the listeners. 

And, of course, there was a Ukrainian treat from colleagues, with fragrant Ukrainian 

borscht, dumplings and delicacies prepared by Oksana Ignatenko, Alla Bakhmisova. 
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Link to the original news on Facebook – click here! (More photos here!) 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1180330696296851/permalink/1463549471308304/

